
	

	

	

	

	

	

May 6, 2020 
 
Dear LCC Families: 
 
I want to start by thanking those of you who took the time to send an email to our teachers for Teacher 
Appreciation Day.  It meant a great deal to them, especially considering that they have not been able to 
see your student(s) over the last several weeks. Not physically seeing students is one part of this new 
norm that we continuously struggle with and do not like.  
 
When this all began, you may recall me saying that schools will be making various decisions, but my 
charge is to do what is best for the LCC community. Two months later, and I still fully support that 
statement, especially as I see the announcement of local schools ending their school year days and 
even weeks early. Today is the seniors’ last day. A graduation plan will be submitted to the Health 
Department by the end of this week for approval and then communicated to the school community once 
we know what is/is not permitted since last week’s announcement regarding graduation ceremonies. 
Seniors have also been sent the procedure for pick-up and drop off of school property, which will take 
place next Monday, May 11. 
 
For parents of students in grades 9-11, I appreciate your patience as we have had to continuously pivot 
and adjust our end of the year plans almost daily depending on what orders are being mandated by 
state officials. I would like to see how next Monday’s pick-up day goes with the seniors, make 
adjustments if necessary, and then communicate the most up-to-date plan immediately after that. For 
now, I can tell you that either May 20 or 21 will be the return/pick-up day for these grades. I can also 
confirm now, based on another mandate announced last week, that we will not be able to hold prom. 
School buildings are to remain closed until June 30, with few exceptions, including conducting school 
business.  
 
I know our students have lost a lot of valuable experiences during the state-mandated shut down. I want 
to continue to thank you for everything you are doing to ensure that your student is completing his or her 
work to the best of his or her abilities, logging in for daily attendance and for anything else to end the last 
two weeks stronger than ever! As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to email me. 
 
 
Blessings, 

 

  
 
Mrs. Williams 
Principal/CEO ‘98 
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